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Beebe School Council  
April 5, 2017 

 
1. Roll Call/ Introduction of members 

Parents 
Christy Childress-present 
Amy D’Avilla-absent 
Laurie Gover- 
Jennifer Spadafora- absent 

 
Teachers 
Dave LeGere-present 
Lori Onofri- present 
Dai-Hua Shen- present 
Susan Vatalaro- present 
Community Rep- Norma Casella 
 

2. Approval of minutes: Minutes of the meeting held on March 7, 2017 were read.  Lori moves to 
accept minutes as read, seconded by Jen Spadafora. Motion passes unanimously. 

3. Reflection of Parent Spelling Bee- Great spellers.  Council would like to continue with the tradition.  
4. Student Recognition—Max Warburg Curriculum Program.  Students submit essays on courage 

they have demonstrated.  Two Beebe students will be honored: Kaoutar Damia Wakaf and Haley 
Souza. Also Grade 7 student Jing Ren won 1st place in Middlesex County Fire Safety Poster Contest 
and Grade 8 student was the first place winner in the MWRA’s 36th Annual Poster Contest.  

5. Council reviewed the Beebe School Improvement Plan 17-18.  It is still a work in progress.  
 

6. New Business 
A. Suggestions and/or ideas- parents 

none 
 

B. Suggestions and/or ideas teachers 
none 

 
Norma moves to adjourn at 8:00 
Seconded by Lori. 
Meeting adjourns at 8:05 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Vatalaro 
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